Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th. Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416- 481-1967 Facsimile: 416- 440-7656 Toll free: 1-888-632-6273 Commission de l'énergie de l'Ontario C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone; 416-481-1967 Télécopieur: 416-440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273

BY E-MAIL

October 23, 2007

Ms. Karen Bubish VP Administration Niagara West Transformation Corporation 4548 Ontario Street, Unit #2 Beamsville, ON LOR 1B5

Dear Ms. Bubish:

Re: Application for Renewal of Electricity Transmitter Licence Board File Number EB-2007-0780

The Board has completed a preliminary review of your application for renewal of an electricity transmitter licence. The Board notes that Niagara West Transformation Corporation ("Niagara West") is a unique entity since it is not a wired carrier.

The Board has assigned file number EB-2007-0780 to this matter. Please refer to this number in all future correspondence to the Board regarding this matter.

In reference to the information requested in the Board's letter of September 28, 2007, Niagara West is required to provide the Board only with updates from the last application. Please identify if there has been any substantive change to the organization and operations since the last application. Upon receipt of the required information the Board will issue an acknowledgement letter indicating the expected date on which a decision and/or order may be rendered.

The initial licence was granted for a three year period due to unresolved matters related to the integration of transmitters such as Niagara West with rate making procedures for all transmitters. Given the relatively short time since the initial application, the Board waives the requirement for the \$800 application fee. The applicant is reminded that this waiver in no way implies that the annual fee or future application fees would be waived.

Please file two paper copies of the additional material and an electronic version in Word and in searchable Adobe Acrobat (if available) with the Board Secretary. Electronic copies may be submitted on diskette or by e-mail to boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca.

Please direct any questions relating to this application to Julie Doherty, Advisor at (416) 440-8133 or e-mail, Julie.Doherty@oeb.gov.on.ca.

Yours truly,

Original signed by

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary